
 
 

 

 

Body Worn Video Privacy Notice 
 

What this Privacy Notice covers 
Your privacy is very important to South Holland District Council. South Holland District Council is the 

Data Controller responsible for the personal information that may be captured on the body worn 

video camera’s worn by officers of the Council.  

Our Data Protection Officer can be contacted by phone on 01775 761161, via email: 

legal.team@breckland-sholland.gov.uk or by writing to us at Legal Services, South Holland District 

Council, Priory Road, Spalding, Lincolnshire, PE11 2XE. 

Why we need your personal data 
Your information will be used to provide evidence for the investigation and enforcement of anti-

social behaviour and environmental crime. The legal basis for processing your data is Article 6.1(e) of 

the General Data Protection Regulations, as it is necessary for the performance of a task carried out 

in the public interest or in the exercise of official authority. 

The relevant legislation is contained within: 

 Anti-Social Behaviour Act 2003 - www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2003/38/contents 

 Anti-Social Behaviour, Crime and Policing Act 2014 - 

www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2014/12/contents 

 Cleaner Neighborhood and Environment act 2005 - 

www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2005/16/contents 

 Environmental Protection Act 1990 - www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/1990/43/contents 

 The Littering from Vehicles Outside London (Keepers: Civil Penalties) Regulations 2018 - 

www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2018/171/contents/made 

How your data is used 
Body worn video cameras will assist in the investigation of anti-social behaviour and environmental 

crime and will therefore capture: 

• victims of crime 

• persons suspected of committing offences 

• witnesses of crimes. 

In addition, persons, unrelated to any specific interaction between council officers and any of the 

categories of individuals named above, may find their activities captured on a body worn video. To 

some degree, this is inevitable since a camera lens or microphone is non-discriminatory and captures 

what is seen or heard. A Data Protection Impact Assessment has been completed regarding the use 

of body worn video camera. 

Body worn videos will not be routinely recording or monitoring on a continuous basis and will only 

be switched on when an incident is occurring or is suspected to occur.  
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Your personal data will not be shared with others without your consent, unless we are legally 

required to, for example for the prevention and detection of crime. The council reserves the right to 

release any footage of a violent offence if a person is convicted of said offence for the purposes of 

preventing future incidents. 

How long the information is kept for 
All data will be stored for 30 days before automatic deletion. Should images be needed for evidential 

purposes, they will be marked and retained in line with data protection retention periods. 

Your rights 
You have the right to access your data and correct any inaccuracies.  For further details of your rights 

please contact the Data Protection Officer or go to our website for a more detailed explanation 

http://www.sholland.gov.uk.  

Please visit www.sholland.gov.uk/privacy to view our full privacy policy. 
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